
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	

December	2015	
	

Dear	Pastor	and	Friends,	
	
We	trust	and	pray	that	you	are	enjoying	the	blessings	of	our	Lord	during	this	special	season,	
celebrating	 our	 Savior’s	 birth.	 Thank	 you	 for	 your	 prayers	 and	 support	 for	 the	 ministry	 of	
reaching	Mexican	souls	for	Him.	We	thank	God	for	His	blessings	in	the	Churches	during	the	past	
three	months.	The	average	attendance	per	Sunday	in	78	churches	and	missions	was	4,607	with	
1,163	saved	and	201	baptized.	
	
We	are	enjoying	God’s	blessings	 in	the	Bible	College.	We	have	a	good	group	of	students	this	
year.	In	November	we	had	Missions	week.	The	Reddings	who	are	working	with	us	did	a	good	job	

in	 planning	 the	 conference.	 There	 were	
presentations	 given	 by	 the	 students	 of	 the	
work	of	our	missionaries	 in	various	countries	
and	 among	 the	 Indian	 tribes	 of	 Mexico.	
Besides	 several	 missionary	 dramas,	 the	
students	 also	 built	 missionary	 booths	
representing	 different	 countries.	 Each	 night	
there	were	missionary	films.	During	classes	in	
the	 	 daytime	 we	 had	 lessons	 on	 different	
missionary	themes.	I	presented	faith	promise	
to	the	students	in	4	separate	lessons.	A	Faith	
Promise	offering	was	 taken	up	 for	$2,000.00	
per	week	among	the	51	students,	which	they	

give	in	the	churches	where	they	labor	each	week.	The	last	night	was	the	international	dinner	
and	the	students	parading	the	dress	for	their	
country	 of	 choice.	 Thanks	 be	 unto	 God.	
Nothing	is	impossible	for	God!	
	

Please	pray	for	the	following:	
1. Opening	 day	 of	 second	 semester	 on	

January	5	
2. Planning	of	the	youth	camps	
3. A	 young	 couple	 studying	 in	 the	 Bible	

College	 that	 is	 having	 trouble	 getting	 a	
visa	&	finances	to	stay	in	Mexico	

4. Continued	 growth	 in	 the	 Churches	 with	
more	souls	and	baptisms	

5. God’s	protection	for	the	pastors,	people	and	your	missionaries	
6. The	new	Bible	school	year	in	September	
7. A	new	church	started	in	Valles	
	
Again,	many	thanks	for	your	part	in	the	work.	Our	prayer	is	that	God	will	continue	to	use	you	
and	multiply	your	ministry.	God	bless	you.		
	

	
	 Your	missionaries,	 	 	 	 	

	
Larry	&	Sharon	Lilly	

Mission	Conference	

Presentation	of	the	Flags	


